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Clifford, Julia (SEN)

From: mccallumz2 [mccallumz2@bigpond.com ]

Sent: Thursday, 17 April 2003 4:44 PM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Proposed Bill

Judy McCallum
58Gloucester Road
Epping 2121
Ph. (02) 98765528

Dear Peter Hallinan,

I
I submit that this is very negative and disturbing proposal. The position of Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner was created to ensure an ongoing national
monitoring mechanism for the human rights situation of Indigenous peoples. In 1999, the UN
Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination urged Australia to reconsider its
attempt at that time to abolish the Social Justice Commissioner position to ensure that the
absence of a specialist commissioner does not adversely affect the ability of the Commission to
address in an adequate manner the full range of issues regarding indigenou$ peoples that
warrant attention given the continuing political, economic and social margi

j alization faced by

the indigenous community of Australia.

Now, in 2003, there is a new threat -a plan to downgrade this important ro
t .Why? Cost-

cutting, I suppose. Yet it is obvious that doing so in this instance is itself an ct of

discrimination.

The Commission has been accountable and efficient, achieving a great deal including:

Annual Social Justice Report to the federal Parliament (1993 -ongoing);

Annual Native Title Report to the federal Parliament (1994 -ongoing);

Review of Aboriginal Deaths in Custody 1991-1996 (1996);

Co-Chair of the National Inquiry into the Separation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
Children from their Families and co-author of Bringing them home report <1997);

National Indi~enous Le~al Studies Curriculum (1998); revised 2002-03;
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Please do not support the Bill. Outcomes from "Generalists" might be a lot
~ ess confronting,

and cheaper in the short term, but in the long run all Australians will pay d arly for poor

policy they may generate.

Yours sincerely, Judy McCallum.
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